
 

      Summer Term 2025 -  June 27th 

Message from Mrs Norman 

Once again I find myself wondering where the time has gone.  Not only the term but the 

year!  The Summer term is usually a busy one with trips, sporting events and other fun 

things.  We have some great events still to come and I particularly am looking forward to the art 

and music day.  Thank you for the support you have shown in our fundraising efforts.  

Thankfully the sun stayed hidden for a while on sports day allowing us to get through the 

majority of activities.  It was a lovely morning, and it was wonderful to see so many families 

attending.  We are very fortunate to have our resident photographer, Mrs Gourley.  She has 

really captured the spirit of the day along with some very determined parent faces in the mums 

and dads race.  I will add more photos to the website in due course.  

Transition days are coming soon and are an opportunity to see what life is like in the next year 

group.  Some might not be changing physical classrooms, but there may be a new teacher, 

support staff or a new year group joining.  Please ensure your child attends these days as it 

really does help them feel less anxious when they return in September.  



Mrs Norman  

 

 



 



 

 

Reminders 

• Please ensure children do not wear hooped earrings, bracelets or necklaces to school.   

• ALL earrings should be removed at home on P.E & swimming days if your child can not 

remove them themselves.  P.E kits should be  black shorts or tracksuit and a white t shirt 

please. 

• Useful information -  The school office is open from 8:30 to 3:30 Monday to Friday for 

anyone wishing to speak to a member of the office team.  At busy times it may not be 

possible to respond to calls immediately, so please leave a brief message and a member 

of staff will get back to you as soon as possible.   

• If your child arrives late in the morning please state the reason for lateness on the 

signing in register. 

• Please do not park in the layby outside school.  This is for taxis, buses and coaches. 

Thankyou. 



P.E & swimming days -   

P.E  Tuesdays - Oak Class 

P.E  Wednesdays - Acorn Class  

P.E  Thursdays - Rowan Class 

Wednesdays - Swimming - Maple Class - Last swimming session is Wednesday 9th July.      

Key Contacts 

To report absences please contact Mrs Canning or Mrs Cooper in the school office: 01945 

870374, option 1.  You can leave a message before the start of the school day. 

Absences cannot be reported using Dojo or email. 

Social Media 

There are 3 ways you can follow what we are up to: 

1 - Dojo (school and class pages) 

2 - Website - www.kinderley.education 

3 - Facebook (Please follow us) 

Quote of the week 

 



Diary Dates   

 

July 2025  

Tuesday 1st  - Transition day 1 for all children Reception to year 5 

Wednesday 2nd - Transition day 2 for all children Reception to year 5 

Friday 4th  - Art and Music day  

Monday 7th  - Teddy Bears Picnic for new Reception children 2pm 

Tuesday 8th  - School reports  

Wednesday 9th  - Open afternoon for parents/carers 2:30pm 

Thursday 10th  - Summer fayre 2pm - 4pm 

Friday 11th - Keith Donnelly - story teller in school  

Monday 14th - KS2 Trip to National Space Centre  

Tuesday 15th - Mrs Norman's surprize day for whole school 

Friday 18th - EYFS and KS1 Trip to Church Farm 

Monday 21st - Year 6 Leavers Lunch   &  School Disco 3:30-5 pm (Reception - year 6) 

Tuesday 22nd - Year 6 Leavers Assembly 11 am and family lunch. 

Last day of the  Summer Term  



Acorn Class 

 

We have been investigating Under the sea. We have been reading books about different animals 

under the sea and their adventures.   

Acorns have also  been carefully looking after the sunflowers we planted.  We have replanted 

them into the school garden. We will continue to water them and watch them grow.   

 

 



 

 

 

Reception class have been working on learning their number bonds and their subtraction facts. 

It has really made our brains work but we are trying really hard.   



 

 

 

Reception have continued to work hard with their writing and maths. We have enjoyed the 

shapes topic and rotating shapes and creating patterns.   

Pre-schoolers have been learning initial phonic sounds and developing their fine motor skills 

and name writing.   

During lunch time we have really enjoyed practising running on the track and racing each 

other.   

 



 

 

Maple Class 

 

Maple have been working so hard in maths using money.    



 

 



 

 



 

Delicious D.T!  We have been learning about healthy eating and trying lots of new foods.  Some 

we liked and some we were not so keen on.   



 

 



 

 

Year 1 children had a lovely time at the Wisbech Literacy Festival.  The children were very 

impressed with how many books there were in the library! 



 

 

 



 

 

 



Rowan Class 

 

In Rowan class we have been working very hard with our Maths and English, including doing 

some assessments and Year 4 completed their multiplication check. We have been learning 

about how shadows are formed in Science. We went outside and drew the shadows of toy 

animals. This was quite hard because we had to draw the shadow we saw, not what we thought 

it should look like. We loved making jam for English so we could write instructions. It was meant 

to be strawberry jam but there were none left so we used raspberries instead. In Design and 

Technology we have been making bridges stronger. We had to make a piece of A4 paper take a 

100g weight. It was harder than we thought!  

 



 

 



 

 



Oak Class 

 

Oak class are taking part in the Science Crest awards. They have to complete 6-8 hours of 

science investigations and collect stamps. Once these investigations have been completed Mrs 

Bickerdike will assess the passports and send off for the CREST AWARD for each Oak child who 

has completed the challenges.  

 

 



 

 

Achievement Assembly Certificate Recipients 

Pride Certificate recipients for Friday 6th June  were - 

• Acorn Class - Louis 

• Maple Class - Casper & Domas 

• Rowan Class - Ella 

• Oak Class - Ronnie 

Dojo Certificate recipients' were - 

• Acorn Class - Myla 

• Maple Class- Elizabeth 



• Rowan Class - Alicia-Mae 

• Oak Class - Grace 

 Awesome Acorn Achiever was Adeline 

Wow Writer Certificates were awarded to -  

• Maple Class - Madison  

• Rowan Class - Lauren & Tommy S 

• Oak Class - Ronnie 

Pride Certificate recipients for Friday 13th June were -  

• Acorn Class - Joanie 

• Maple Class - Asia 

• Rowan Class - Samuel 

• Oak Class -  

Dojo Certificate recipients were - 

• Acorn Class - Louis 

• Maple Class - Asia 

• Rowan Class - Tilly-Mae 

• Oak Class - Ronnie 

Awesome Acorn Achiever was Anna 

Wow Writers were- 

• Maple Class - Domas 

• Rowan Class - Alfie B 

• Oak Class - Molly 

This weeks  Pride certificates were awarded to- 

• Acorn Class- Leighton 

• Maple Class- Elizabeth 

• Rowan Class- Teddy 



• Oak Class- Grace 

This weeks Dojo certificates were awarded to -  

• Acorn Class- Logan 

• Maple Class- Madison 

• Rowan Class- Tilly-Mae 

• Oak Class- Grace 

Awesome Acorn Achiever is Minnie 

This weeks wow writers certificates were awarded to - 

• Maple Class - Storm 

• Rowan Class - Cezar 

• Oak Class - Matilda & Payton 

 

Congratulations everyone! 
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